Bethesda Presbyterian Church 

Rockbridge

Ornamental Window

The renovation of the Bethesda Presbyterian Church took place from 1908-1909; while the exterior and structural changes were envisioned and overseen by an improvement committee, the interior, according to church history, “was entrusted to the women.” So it is the women of this committee who we have to thank for the existence of the ornamental window in the rear of the pulpit, over the choir space. Although “the women” approved the installation of the window, it was commissioned from Tiffany Studios by the children of Dr. and Mrs. McElwee as a memorial to their parents. Dr. McElwee was pastor of the church from 1880 until his death in 1901; only 55 days after the death of Mrs. McElwee.
Referred to as ornamental due to the lack of figures or landscape, the circular window’s central inscription reads “Blessed are the dead that die in the Lord," referring literally to Dr. and Mrs. McElwee, but also a reminder to the congregation of their own faith. In the center of the window is a cross of jewels, with a crown in the middle, symbolizing Jesus, the Son, and God, the Father. The “jewels” in the cross are not emeralds or citrines, but glass.  To make a “jewel,” molten colored glass would be poured into a cast iron mold and allowed to cool. The jewels could then be set into the window’s pattern, like any other piece of glass, and then soldered to the lead. Surrounding the cross is a circle of passion flowers representing the passion of Christ. All of these features are present in this memorial window, which has continued to glitter for over 100 years.

